
Letter from Dennis Reidenbach, Director Northeast Region, National Park Service (former 
Superintendent, Independence National Historical Park), to Senator Arlen Specter, January 
16, 2007.  Note that Reidenbach said:

“I am committed to working equally with all commercial tour operators in the historic area 
to make visiting Philadelphia a wonderful experience for our visitors, but I am not willing to 
open more space in the IVC [Independence Visitor Center] to solicitation and ticket sales.”

However, within months of Superintendent Reidenbach’s January 16, 2007 letter to Senator 
Specter, Mr. Reidenbach did in fact open up more space in the Independence Visitor Center to 
solicitation and ticket sales. On or about June 14, 2007, Philadelphia Trolley Works and Big Bus 
Company opened their new prominent dedicated ticket sales booth adjacent to Ride the Ducks’ 
ticket sales booth, even as the same opportunity was denied to The Constitutional.




